Notes from the Devizes Amnesty Group meeting
held at the Lamb Inn, St. John's St., Devizes

Wednesday November 14th 2012 at 7.30pm

Present:  Mike McClelland, Bob Simpson, Gail Foster, Jan Darts, Sally McClelland, Jane Scorer
Apologies:  Richard Heacock, Margaret Bryant
Information relating to cases, actions and events local and national can be found at www.amnesty.org.uk and on our local website www.amnesty.org.uk/devizes or find us on Facebook
Events:
Stall in the Brittox Saturday 13th October

We had a stall in the Brittox in Devizes on the morning of Saturday 13th.  There was a fair bit of interest, we gained a couple of new additions to our mailing list and collected about £20 in donations.  Letters were signed by the public and group members to send to officials in Japan in support of Hakamada Iwao and many postcards were given out to the public to send themselves in support of his case.  People were interested to learn that Amnesty is active in Devizes. 
Lantern Parade Friday 30th November

Jonathan Miller has volunteered to make a giant lantern in the shape of the Amnesty candle for this event.
Greetings Card (Write For Rights) event Saturday 15th December

This event is arranged for 10am – 12 noon at St. John’s Parish Rooms, St. John’s Street, Devizes.  Postage costs will be higher than last year so we will have a bucket visible for donations (costs could be in the region of £200)

Actions:

Gail to order posters and booklets

Mike to buy cards (religious and non-religious)

Jane to send press release to Gazette
Jumble Sale Saturday 26th January

Again this will be at the St. John’s Parish Rooms on the Saturday morning.  Mike is happy to be the contact for picking up jumble and we will be able to store jumble at St. Mary’s.

Actions:

Gail to e-mail the mailing list with an appeal for jumble shortly after Christmas

Jane to notify the Gazette in January
Regional Conference Saturday 9th February

Mike and Jan will be attending this event to represent the group.
Literary Evening (March 2012?)

Sally has spoken to Jo and Chris of Devizes Books about having an evening event at the bookshop.  Devizes Books have a regular literary event there and are enthusiastic about having an evening relating to human rights.  The group thought that it would be a good idea to aim for March.

Actions:

Sally to discuss further with Jo and Chris
Amnesty UK:
Difficulties within Amnesty at present can be summarized in the following piece extracted from an article in the Guardian in October:
“The battle between Amnesty's management and its UK workers stems from a decision last year to restructure the charity, opening more offices in far-flung region using local workers. It is moving from a centralised structure with resources concentrated in richer countries to the creation of regional hubs.

The UK section, one of Amnesty's biggest offices and fundraisers, will have to provide 40% of its income to global operations, increased from 30% currently. The London management argues that in order to do this, cuts of £2.5m must be made.

About £1.25m has already been shaved off costs, but the remaining cuts are expected to come at least in part from compulsory redundancies among the 200 part- and full-time workers.”
The group discussed the implications of the above.  Concerns included thinking that local groups may be reluctant to send monies to Amnesty UK in the light of these problems which could further undermine the stability of Amnesty UK.

Amnesty have asked that local groups indicate which services we would like to continue.  Amnesty are proposing an Extraordinary General Meeting to discuss the implications and the way forward and the group agreed to send a delegate if necessary.  We agreed that we need the centre in London to continue efficiently.  We need to be able to receive materials from the centre, for the Amnesty UK website to continue to be effective and to be able to have queries answered in person and our mailing in hard copy.
Following our meeting Amnesty have indicated that they have received resolutions submitted by the required minimum of 100 members and the EGM  will be held on Saturday 12th January at the Methodist Central Hall, Storey’s Gate, Westminster, London SW1H 9NH.  To register for the EGM (Amnesty members only) or to find out how to apply for a proxy vote visit www.amnestyegm.com or contact Supporter Care Team on 02070331777.
Monthly Action

This month’s action was a request to write to our MP/MPs objecting to the Justice and Security Bill (“to ensure amendments are made to the Bill and that it is not passed in to law as it currently stands”).  The following is extracted from the material that came from Amnesty with the sample letter which Mike agreed to send on behalf of the group:
“If passed in its current form, this legislation would extend powers to demand secret hearings to any situation in which the government considers national security is at risk.  This is unnecessary as there are already mechanisms in place for handling sensitive materials in cases where we need to protect our country.  Moreover, as ‘ national security’ is not defined, this legislation would effectively allow the government to throw a cloak of secrecy over any case in which its human rights record came into question, denying justice to victims and their families.  The Bill would also limit the right to a fair and open hearing in a court of law.  Individuals would be unable to see, let alone contest, the evidence against them.”
For more information go to:  www.amnesty.org.uk/justice
AOB

Receipts have been received from Amnesty for the £150 we sent to them from our funds and also for our £72 affiliation fee.
Richard Heacock has agreed to continue as our Death Penalty co-ordinator.
Next meeting  

15th December - there will be a short meeting following the Greetings cards event at the St. John’s Parish Rooms, Long Street, Devizes 10am – noon
2013 meetings (to be arranged)
